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Sheffield Manor Parish
St Aidan’s, St Swithun’s, William Temple

Parish Policy Statement on

Safeguarding Adults in the Church

This statement was adopted by the PARISH OF SHEFFIELD MANOR at a Parochial Church Council meeting held on 26TH JANUARY 2012.  This policy will be reviewed each year to monitor progress achieved. 

1. We recognize that everyone has different levels of vulnerability and that each of us may be regarded as vulnerable at some time in our lives.
2. As members of this parish we commit ourselves to respectful pastoral care for all adults to whom we minister.

3. We commit ourselves to the safeguarding of people who may be vulnerable, ensuring their well-being in the life of this church. This includes members of our lunch club.
4. We commit ourselves to promoting safe practice by those in positions of trust.

5. The parish commits itself to promoting the inclusion and empowerment of people who may be vulnerable. 

6. It is the responsibility of each of us to prevent the physical, emotional, sexual, financial and spiritual abuse of vulnerable people, and to report any such abuse that we discover or suspect.

7. We undertake to exercise proper care in the appointment and selection of those who will work with people who may be vulnerable. 

8. The parish is committed to supporting, resourcing, training and regularly reviewing those who undertake work amongst people who may be vulnerable. 

9. The parish adopts the guidelines of the Church of England and the Diocese.

10. Each person who works with vulnerable people will agree to abide by these recommendations and the guidelines established by this church.

11. The Churchwardens & Parochial Church Council of the Parish of Sheffield Manor accept the Diocesan “Safe Church Policy” definition of a vulnerable adult as:

‘Any adult aged 18 or over who, by reason of mental or other disability, age, illness or other situation is permanently or for the time being unable to take care of him or herself, or to protect him or herself against significant harm or exploitation.’
Some of the factors which may increase vulnerability include:

· Sensory or physical disability or impairment.

· A learning disability.

· A physical illness.

· Mental ill health (including dementia), chronic or acute.

· Addiction to alcohol, drugs or other substances.
· The failing faculties in old age.

· A permanent or temporary reduction in physical, mental or emotional capacity brought about by life events, e.g. bereavement, previous abuse, trauma or family breakdown

A named individual will be appointed by the P.C.C. as the Safe Church Officer, to act as the key person to speak on behalf of vulnerable people within the three congregations, the lunch club and to outside bodies. Ideally the appointed person will have some experience in this field. This person will be recruited using the “recruitment procedures” recommended by the Diocesan Safe Church Policy and should apply for a DBS disclosure.
Safe Church Officer: 

Emma Okpalaeke


